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The Board of Directors of the Emergency Communications District (ECD) of Nashville and Davidson County met in regular session at the Metro Emergency Communications Center, 2060 15th Avenue South.  Chair Cleo Duckworth called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM and presided over the meeting with the following board members present:  Susan Mattson, Ruby Baker, Wayne Tucker, William Johnson, Jim Graves and Eliud Trevino.  Board members Joe Sweat and Buford Tune were not in attendance. Others present included:  Mark Lynam and Larry Law (ECD Admin); Duane Phillips, Michelle Peterson, Angie Milliken, Lisa Fulton, Bruce Sanschargrin, Dwayne Vance, and Judy Langston (ECC Dept), Cheryl Thompson and Pat Nolan (Dye, Van Mol & Lawrence), Senator Joe Haynes (Legal Counsel), Aida Hughes and Chester Vaughn.
Minutes

Mr. Johnson made a motion for the Board to accept the minutes from the August 16, 2012 meeting.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Financial Report

Mr. Lynam went over the August financial report with board members.  He reported that income for August was $2,341,529 and expenses were $222,354 leaving us with a net gain of $2,119,175 for the month.  Our checking account balance at the end of August was $2,349,997 and our LGIP account balance was $5,390,486 which gives us $7,740,483 cash available for operations. 
Training Requests
Lisa Fulton presented the following items for the Board’s approval:

Training Materials
4418.03 – EFD Training Books ($100 each x 10)
 
 1000.00


  - Calltaking Manuals ($15 each x 12)

   180.00

               - Procedure Manuals ($15 each x 8)

   120.00

               - APCO Manuals ($79 each x 10)

   790.00


   - APCO CTO 5th Manuals ($79 each x 6)  
   474.00










           $2,564.00

Conferences

TENA Conference, Kingsport, TN  09/23/12 – 09/26/12

(10 Attendees)

4418.06
Registration




  2000.00

4418.07
Air Fare




  3080.00

4418.07
Per Diem




  1932.00

4418.07
Hotel





  2983.00









             $9,995.00

Motorola Users Conference, Westminster, CO 10/21/12 – 10/28/12 

(8 Attendees)

4418.06
Registration




  4600.00

4418.07
Air Fare




  2560.00

4418.07
Per Diem




  3111.00

4418.07
Hotel





  7697.00

4418.07
Shuttle




                  432.00 
           $18,400.00




            Grand Total                   $30,959.00
Mr. Graves made a motion for the Board to approve the training requests.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Public Awareness Update 
Board members welcomed Mr. Nolan back.  This was the first ECD Board meeting that Mr. Nolan had attended since suffering a stroke on June 28th of this year.  Mr. Nolan went over the number of schools that Rescue Rex is scheduled to attend during this fiscal year.  He also informed board members that the Rescue Rex website had been revised to include lesson plans in Spanish.

Mr. Nolan’s colleague, Cheryl Thompson, shared copies of the artwork that is being used for the outdoor billboards and bus benches.  She also played the new radio scripts that have been developed.  Ms. Thompson stated that the new creative is scheduled to start next week.

2012 TENA Executive Board Ballot

Board members cast their vote for Randall Lewis (2nd Vice President), Cassie Lowery (Secretary), and Susan Mitchell (Middle Region Board Member). Board members also voted to approve both by-law amendment changes.
ECC Director Report

Chief Phillips reported on the following:

· The inter-local agreement between the ECD and Metro for 2013 was approved by the Metro Council.
· Ordinance BL2012-213 requiring all members of boards and commissions to provide an email address and telephone number for posting on the Nashville.gov website did not pass the Metro Council.

· The ice machine that was approved last month for the downstairs kitchen has not been installed.  There are additional plumbing needs that are being addressed by Metro’s General Services Dept.

· The ECC Dept is short of staff at the present time due to recent resignations and retirements.  They have started the hiring process to fill these vacancies.  A training class should start in mid November.
Miscellaneous 
Board members welcomed Jim Graves back.  Mr. Graves suffered a serious illness back in June which affected his heart.  Mr. Graves had been unable to attend recent board meetings due to being hospitalized for over two months.
Adjournment
Upon proper motion and second the meeting adjourned at 3:40 P.M. 

Minutes submitted by Mark Lynam 
